21 June 2023

Ms Carol Matthews
Acting Secretary
Independent Education Union of Australia - NSW/ACT Branch

Sent via email: industrial@ieu.asn.au

CC: smilgate@daley.com.au

Dear Ms Matthews

Independent Education Union of Australia - NSW/ACT Branch
Financial Report for the year ended 31 December 2022 — FR2022/255

| acknowledge receipt of the financial report for the year ended 31 December 2022 for the Independent
Education Union of Australia - NSW/ACT Branch (the reporting unit). The documents were lodged with the
Fair Work Commission (the Commission) on 19 June 2023.

The financial report has now been filed.

The financial report was filed based on a primary review. This involved confirming that the financial reporting
timelines required under sections 253, 265, 266 and 268 of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009
(RO Act) have been satisfied, all documents required under section 268 of the RO Act were lodged and that
various disclosure requirements under the Australian Accounting Standards, RO Act and reporting guidelines
have been complied with. A primary review does not examine all disclosure requirements.

Please note that next year’s financial report may be subject to an advanced compliance review.

You are not required to take any further action in respect of the report lodged. | make the following
comments to assist you when you next prepare a financial report. The Commission will confirm these matters
have been addressed prior to filing next year’s report.

Rotation of registered auditor

Correspondence was provided to the reporting unit on 13 December 2022, which alerted you that your
registered auditor is approaching their statutory limit on how many consecutive financial years they are
permitted to audit your financial report. The financial report lodged identifies that Stephen Milgate was the
reporting unit’s registered auditor for this financial year. Our records indicate that you have now used your
current registered auditor for five consecutive financial years, which is the statutory limit under section 256A.
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Please ensure that Stephen Milgate is not assigned to audit the financial report of the reporting unit for at
least the following two financial years. Further information on the rotation of registered auditor requirement
can be found via this link.

If you have any queries regarding this letter, please contact me on (03) 8650 0183 or via email at
ken.morgan@fwc.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

KEN MORGAN
Financial Reporting Specialist
Fair Work Commission
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https://www.roc.gov.au/ArticleDocuments/429/fs031-rotation-of-auditors.pdf.aspx
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